Public Services Committee Meeting

August 7, 2014

The Public Services Committee met Thursday, August 7, 2014, at 6:00 pm in the City Hall conference room.  Present were Committee Chairperson Jerry Partridge and Committee Members Dwayne Andrews and Susanne Galbraith.  Committee Member John Hollowell was excused.  Also present was Committee Recorder/Deputy City Clerk Connie Watts.

Chairperson Partridge called the meeting to order. 
1. REQUESTS OF CITIZENS/PUBLIC COMMENT
None
2. REQUEST TO INSTALL FACILITIES AT SPOTTED EAGLE FOR RECREATIONAL PURPOSES
Bill Ronning, Duncan Bartholomew and C. J. Trusdale, board members of Walleyes Unlimited, spoke to the committee about the organization’s desire to build an outdoor classroom at the west side of the lake for instructional activity.  The facility would be in the form of a teepee, which would be in keeping with the original nature of the area.  
A cement slab would be poured and the teepee, constructed of metal poles, would be erected on top of the cement.  The BLM has offered to put up informational boards at the site.  A metal imprint behind the structure will be donated depicting Native Americans as they came to and from the camp.  They also intend to put cement benches around the structure so people can sit during classes or just for visitors to use if no classes are being conducted there at the time.  The structure will not be covered.  
An old restroom is located on the west side of the lake, which they also intend to replace.  The planned facilities will be ADA compliant.

**
Committee Member Galbraith moved to recommend approval of Walleyes Unlimited plan to construct an instructional area at Spotted Eagle, as well as approval of its other planned improvements.  The motion was seconded by Committee Member Andrews and, after brief discussion, passed unanimously, 3-0.
3. REQUEST TO INSTALL A BICYCLE RACK IN FRONT OF DOOR 804
Awna Irish, owner of Door 804, requested permission to install a bicycle rack in front of her business at 804 Main Street.  The tree originally planted in front of the business is gone, but the grate is still there.  She suggested the City could remove the grate and save it for future use.  She is trying to find a western-themed bicycle rack, similar to the others installed along Main Street.  A rack that could hold three or four bicycles would be large enough.  

**
Committee Member Andrews moved to recommend the owners of Door 804 be allowed to fill in the grate area with concrete, level it and install a bicycle rack in front of their business at 804 Main, while trying to obtain a rack close in appearance to the other ones currently on Main Street.  The motion was seconded by Committee Member Galbraith and passed unanimously, 3-0.
ADJOURNMENT
**
Having no further business, Committee Member Galbraith moved to adjourn, seconded by Committee Member Andrews and passed unanimously, 3-0.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted:

____________________________


_______________________________
Jerry Partridge, Chairperson
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